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Strong

Dear Fremont Community,
Please know that delaying the start of school or cancelling school due to inclement weather is always based on 

the safety of students.  Several weather conditions are considered when deciding whether or not to delay/close school.  
Some of these conditions include:

•	 Road conditions
•	 Weather forecast
•	 Temperature and wind chill
•	 Current amount of snow and projected snowfall amounts
•	 Conditions of school parking lots and sidewalks

Additionally, I consult with other area superintendents and often law enforcement officials are contacted.  

The AlertNow messaging system is utilized to announce school delays and cancellations.  School delays and 
cancellations are also announced on the following stations:

Radio:  WFRO (Eagle 99) and Clear Channel local stations
Television:  WTOL Channel 11, WTVG Channel 13 and WNWO Channel 24

Announcements will be made as early as possible but this may not always be possible due to the timing of the 
storms or conditions.  Again, the safety of our children is a top priority and road and weather conditions are checked 
thoroughly before a decision is made to delay/cancel or keep schools open for a particular day.  Be safe and stay warm.

Sincerely,

Dr. Traci McCaudy, Superintendent

Dr. McCaudy Addresses Delay/Close Policy

Atkinson’s Walk to School Day 
     As a part of Safe Routes to School, the Walk to School 
Day event at Atkinson was designed to educate and 
promote pedestrian safety.  Each classroom was given a 
Walking Safety Lesson, as well as an explanation of Walk 
to School Day.  Led by high school students in the LINK 
program, 64 students participated in the walking groups.  
This event will take place at other elementary schools in 
the near future.  Stay tuned for more details and remember, 
BE SAFE on the Sidewalks!  Pictured at right:  Atkinson 
students participate in their Walk to School Day event. 

Please help our children walk to 
and from school safely by keeping 

your sidewalks free of snow and ice.  
Thank you!

           Prior to October 31, 1925, Fremont 
Ross Athletes had been referred to as the 
“Rossmen”, the “Purple and White” and 
even the “Yellow Devils.”  However, 
on that fateful night, Fremont gridders 
defeated the much larger, faster, heav-
ily-favored Sandusky Blue Streaks at 
Fairgrounds Field by a score of 8-6.  
     Legend has it that the spirit and 
determination of the Fremont players 
was so impressive the Sandusky play-
ers congratulated the Fremont side and 

told them they had played like “little giants.”  The Fremont 
Daily News reported, “It was a hard game and a spec-
tacular, colorful one.  Fremont can be proud of its ‘Little 
Giants’....”  The name stuck.  Today the spirit and pride of 
the Little Giants has become known and respected through-
out the state.  The legacy of the first Little Giants pervades 
all school activities.

Legend of  the Little Giant 
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View video clips of our Fremont City Schools students... 

Learning “Sounds” Fun at Lutz

Reading Centers at Atkinson

Washington: Mastering Math 
     Lutz fifth grade students have 
been studying sound transmission. 
Using Chromebooks students first 
researched how sound travels through 
different mediums and at specific 
speeds. Next they experimented using 
different states of matter and found 
that sound travels the fastest through 
solids. Students learned that sound 
cannot travel through empty space or 
vacuums. They also discovered that the 
number of vibrations of a sound direct-
ly correlates to the pitch of a sound. Orchestra students then shared how adjusting 
the length of their strings affected their instrument›s pitch.  Pictured left to right:  Joanna 
Barnes, Morgan Blott, Alayna Pemberton, Madison Gallagher and Hannah Sheidler

     Washington second graders are 
working very hard on learning the 
addition and subtraction facts to 18.   
We are using the Mastering Math 
Facts program.  Mastering Math 
Facts is unique because it teaches 
only 2 facts and their inverses on 
each page.  The program allows each 
child to go at his or her own pace, 
taking as many days to master those 
two facts as needed.  The students are 
given an opportunity daily to show 
they have learned a set of facts by passing its test in one minute.  Once the students “pass” 
a set of facts, they color in the letter for that set on their “Rocket Chart”.  The students 
have learned they can progress faster through the levels by practicing each night at home.  
This has proven to be great motivation for our second graders to get the facts memorized!  
We are making great progress! Pictured above: Cole Bender and Brynn Palm

     Reading centers are an integral part of 
learning in the third grade classrooms at 
Atkinson Elementary School.  Reading cen-
ters benefit the students’ literacy in many 
ways.  Centers strengthen specific skills by 
providing differentiated instruction to meet 
the diverse needs of all learners.  They also 
build confidence and develop social interac-
tion skills.  Reading centers engage students 
in a multi-sensory learning experience with 
tactile materials.
     Mrs. Gilbert, the third grade language arts 
teacher at Atkinson, designs innovative lit-
eracy centers weekly to provide an engaging 
review of the previously taught lessons.  This week her reading centers included a review 
of possessive and plural nouns, a spelling activity, context clues game and a comprehen-
sion game.  After she explained each activity, students were placed into small groups and 
rotated from center to center.  Her possessive noun center consisted of picture cards and 
required students to write about the pictures using an apostrophe.  In the spelling center, 
students reviewed their spelling words by tossing a giant beach ball in the air.  Each color 
of the beach ball had a specific instruction written on it, such as “Spell it,” “Define it,” 
and “Use it in a sentence.”  When a student caught the ball, he/she was assigned a spelling 
word and must follow the ball’s instruction. When students rotated to the context clues 
center, they used self-checking cards to find the meaning of an underlined word to help 
improve their context clues skills. Students were motivated to do their best while play-
ing the comprehension game because they earned tokens for each correct answer.  Mrs. 
Gilbert’s students describe her reading centers as “fun and helpful” (Laci) and “brilliant” 
(Allison).  From left to right:   Channing Stevenson, Hailee Ickes, Christopher Smith, 
and Mrs. Gilbert

     On Friday, November 14th, 12 young men attended 
the Summit Youth Leadership Conference in Tiffin, 
Ohio.  The students listened to panelists discuss the 
secrets of their success and then were able to break 
into small groups to talk individually with the hon-
ored guests.  The students learned valuable skills and 
were excited about the days events.  

     In November, Fremont Ross held a 
job fair for the students in business class.  
Career Exploration teachers Mr. Scharer and 
Mr. Gallagher taught students the principles 
of a resume, as well as interviewing skills 
and techniques.  Students were interviewed 
by a company where they chose to apply.   
Some of the companies were:  Whirlpool, 
Motion Controls Robotics, Crown Battery and 
Fremont Community Recreation Department.
     So what did the company look for in an 
employee?  The Whirpool representative said, 
“Confidence is one of the major things, along 
with skill sets for the job you are applying 

for.”   They were also looking for respectful, independent people experienced in the field.
What has impressed the companies so far are how well the applications were completed.    
Motion Controls Robotics said, “We were impressed that some freshmen already know 
what profession they want to do after high school, as well as having a positive attitude.
     Freshman Trevor Weickert said, “It helped me because now I know how to answer 
questions for an interview and how to dress.”  

Job Fair at Ross 

Summit Youth Leadership

Winter 
Break 

December 20-
January 4.
Students 
return to 
class on 

January 5.
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Visit www.fremontschools.net and Click on Communications 

Otis Kids Got Character Full Week of Festivities at Croghan

Making Blankets at FMS
Growing, Growing, Growing

     Croghan Elementary participated in 
Red Ribbon Week to keep students away 
from drugs.  All students participated in 
daily “themes” such as: 
Wear jeans… “I am a ‘Jean’ius because 
I am DRUG FREE!”
Wear red... “I know I am ‘Red’dy to 
say no to drugs!”
Wear neon... “Our future is too Bright 
to do drugs!”
Wear your favorite team shirt…“Team 
Up Against Drugs!”
To end the week the students and 
staff participated in “Halloween 
Happenings”.  On Friday afternoon the 
parents of Croghan students watched as the students and teachers paraded in the hallways 
wearing their Halloween costumes.  It was a “Spook”tacular way to end the week.
Pictured left to right: Back Row-Olivia Lopez, Noelle Young, Ashtyn Marsee, Destinae 
Scott, Aubree Wood, Ava Lynch and Lexi Rapp  Front Row-Emma Jurovcik, Athena 
Butler and Morgan Batey

     Otis Elementary students are stars at giving 
back to their school and community. Whether they 
are raising money for Pennies by the Pound, help-
ing classmates, visiting with Bethesda residents, 
bringing in Box Tops or volunteering to help staff, 
Otis students shine. These are just some of the 
many ways Otis students have exhibited their tal-
ent of being good citizens this year. In December, 
students will participate in the Make-A-Wish 
Believe Campaign writing letters about the caring 
things they have done this year. In seven years, 
Otis Elementary students have raised over $2,000 
for this children’s charity with their Believe letters. 
They know being a successful student also means 
being a good citizen in their school and communi-
ty. Otis students are #1 in showing good character!  
Pictured: Jamarion Glover

     While we have been busy with completing academics 
for the first trimester, Team Cleveland State has also been 
helping a friend in need.  Our students reached out to one 
of our own and created blankets for him and his family 
members.  We are proud of the examples that have been 
set by our team, and know that people in our community 
are benefiting from the positive influence that has been 
displayed.  Way to go CSU! 

Carol Smathers (left), Ohio Farm to 
School State Lead, and Vanessa Zajen 
(right), Farm to School Regional Lead, 
Midwest USDA Food and Nutrition 
Service, visit the Ross High School 
courtyard gardens in October.  The pro-
duce grown within the gardens is used 
in the Ross High School cafeteria and 
throughout the other school buildings.

     In an effort to recognize young boys and girls who are positive influences for their 
classmates and community, The Learning and Liberty Foundation of Fremont City 
Schools and Old Fort Bank are pleased to announce their 2014 First and Second Grade 
Student of the Month winners:  Grade 1:  Pictured Left to Right: Kayne Cover, Jonathan 
Peck, Julian Reyes, Santino Harvey, Aubrey Beard and Bryce Shiets. Not Pictured: Tyress 
Brown     Grade 2:  Pictured Left to Right: Lucy Colvin, Samantha Wyatt, Jefferey Mor-
man II, Hannah Pemberton, Ava Adkins and Cole Matousek. Not Pictured: Harly Sheets

Students of the Month 

Joerg Chosen As Alternate

     Robert Joerg was selected as the first alternate for The 
Youth Senate program, finishing 3rd out of a pool of over 
2200 applicants. The Youth Senate Program is a very selec-
tive and prestigious program held annually in Washington 
D.C. in March. Every state selects two delegates and two 
alternates that will go in place of a delegate if one of the 
delegates cannot attend the program. The delegates spend 
a week in Washington shadowing both houses of congress 
as well as getting to meet the president, the cabinet, and 
the heads of multiple departments. This once in a lifetime 
program counts Karl Rove and Chris Christie as alumni.
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Fremont City Schools does not discriminate nor tolerate harassment in its employment opportunities, educational programs or activities for any reason including on the 
basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, military status, ancestry, sexual orientation, transgender identity, age or genetic information.

Hayes Honors and Welcomes
Local Veterans

Mission Statement:  
The mission of Fremont City Schools is to develop well-educated, 

life-long learners prepared to be responsible, productive 
and respectful members of their communities.

District Goals:  *Increase Student Achievement
*Close Socio-Economic, Ethnic and Disability Gaps 

in Student Achievement  
*Build Hope, Trust and Respect with our Community

4th Grade Research Using Technology 

Former FMS Building Artifacts

FCS Supports Local Businesses
     The district hired the following local businesses for products/services this past quarter 
(September through November):  AJ’s Heavenly Pizza, ACE Carpenter, ACE Hardware, 
Action Printing, Advanced Auto Parts, Adkins Fence, Adkins Sanitation, Associated 
Buyers, Auto-Tech Collision Center, Inc., BDI, Baker’s Diversified Vehicle, Bay Trophy, 
Bel-Aire Cleaners, Bella Cosa, Benchmark Prints, Bloom by Jilly Gray, Bobby’s Truck 
and Bus Repair, C & W Auto Supply, Chick’s Canvas, Clark Associates, Inc., City of 
Fremont, Deemer Sheet Metal, Terra State Community College, Color Haven Paint 
Supply, Contractors Equipment Rental, Cookie Lady, Croghan Colonial Bank, Crown 
Battery, Fremont Uniform Shoppe, C.A. Kustoms, Damman Paint Co., Damschroder 
Roofing Inc., Domino’s Pizza, Economy Plumbers, Engler Printing, Expert Tire, Famous 
Supply Co., Fastenal Company, Flower Real Estate Holdings, Fort Ball Pizza Palace, 
Fremont Athletic Supply, Fremont Auto Parts, Fremont Candy & Cigar Co., Fremont 
Fence, Fremont Floor Covering, Fremont Music Center, Fremont Printing, Fremont 
Recreation Department, Gordon Lumber Co., Great Lakes Internet, Hasselbach Meats, 
Hilty Office Supply, Home Supply Center, HealthLink, JMK Custom Creations, Jimmy 
G’s BBQ, Kiwanis Club of Fremont, Kroger Co., Lee’s Famous Recipe, Linke’s Wheel 
Alignment, Little Ceasars, Lowe’s Co., Inc., Kuns Northcoast Security, McDonald’s, 
ProMedica Memorial Hospital, Metrotex, O.E. Meyer & Sons, Naturally Yours, The News 
Messenger, Nickel Paint & Supply, Otto & Urban Flower Shop, Papa Murphy’s, Phaze I, 
Plaza Lanes, Prairie Flowers, Post Net, The Party Starts Here, Root’s Poultry, Rural King, 
Sabroske Electric, Sandusky County Convention & Visitor’s Bureau, Sandusky County 
Board of DD, Sandusky County Community Corrections, Sandusky County EMA, Sheets 
Supply, Sherwin Williams Paint, Sorg Graphics, Streaker Tractor Sales, Swim Rite Pools, 
Tire Man, Trico Glass, Universal Farms, U New Tent Rental, United Way of Sandusky 
County, Valley Electric, Vanguard-Sentinel, Walters’ Boiler Works, Weickert Insurance 
Agency, Inc., Willey’s Radiator & Towing LLC, W S Flower Operating Co., Joseph 
Wise Fine Clocks, WSOS, Woleslagel Moving, Sandusky County Reentry Taskforce, and 
Sandusky County Safety Council.

     On November 10, Mrs. Jared’s Second Grade class 
welcomed Richie Dewalt to their classroom. Mr. Dewalt 
arrived in Army fatigues along with equipment he used 
while in the service. Students each had a turn trying on 
his bulletproof vest and helmet.  He read aloud a book 
with the class about Veterans entitled “What is it like to 
be a Veteran?” Mr. Dewalt explained to the students about 
the armed services he served in throughout his career. He 
spent three years in the Army and the rest of his time in the 
Air Force. Hayes Elementary Third Grade students also 
honored our local Veterans with a special ceremony in the 
evening on Tuesday, November 11th. We would like to 
thank all of our local Veterans and their families who have 
made & continue to make many sacrifices for our freedom.  
Pictured: Richie Dewalt and Zalen Harris

     The district saved many artifacts from 
both the interior and exterior of the for-
mer Fremont Middle School located on 
Croghan Street.  A “Legacy Hallway” was 
designed within the new Fremont Middle 
School and exterior artifacts are now dis-
played within the landscaping at the mid-
dle school site.  Clockwise from top left:  
Salvaged from the exterior of the Croghan 
Street building, artifacts now appear in the 
landscaping at Fremont Middle School.  
Cornerstones from the original Fremont 

High School on display at Fremont Middle School.  Refurbished Fremont High School 
Dedication plaques from 1910 and 1930 in the Legacy Hallway at Fremont Middle School.   
   

     The fourth graders at Stamm 
Elementary School are excited about 
the new community they found 
on their Chromebooks.  The stu-
dents have been busy exploring and 
responding to their newly found com-
munity on Google Classroom. This 
program permitted students to com-
municate with each other and their 
teacher through the computer in a 
safe and controlled environment. 
     Students log in and find assign-
ments ready to complete each week. 
For example, one assignment may be 
to respond to given writing prompt 
in a classroom blog by posting a comment. These fourth graders are fascinated to watch 
their comments post and to receive their classmate’s responses. Another assignment may 
ask each student to post a response to a question and send it directly to their teacher.   As 
the teacher, I can then respond back to them and we can have our own conversation. The 
students may also be assigned a link to follow.  These links are created by the teacher to a 
specific website.  This provides a teacher’s flexibility and another way to differentiate for 
their students by sending a different link to each student.  Teachers also have the option 
to send the same link to the entire class so that everyone is working on the same website. 
     As the fourth grade students at Stamm Elementary are building a community on their 
Chromebooks they are also increasing their computer knowledge and educational skills 
with technology.  Social networking is a new community, and Google Classroom is an 
excellent way to begin developing these community skills.


